
Linh Son Temple Foundation 
Drs. F.O. Visser and X. Do 
 

 

Mr. N.H. Lam 

 

 

Hoorn, April 6, 2022 

 

Subject: dispute over Linh Son Temple at Oudendijk 

 

Dear Mr. Lam 

 

We would like to draw your attention to the following. 

You, as one of the three board members of the Linh Son Temple Foundation, reported to 
the Commercial Register of the Chamber of Commerce (CoC) on or about March 29, 
2022, that Mr Xem Do has allegedly been dismissed by the board or terminated his 
board membership. You had Mr B.P. Nguyen registered as a new board member in his 
place. 

However, Mr Do has not resigned his board membership. Nor has there been any 
decision, let alone a legally valid decision, by the board of the foundation to dismiss 
him, or any other reason based on which his board membership would have ended. The 
same applies to the appointment of the new director. The board still consists of Mr X. 
Do, Mr T.H. Nguyen and u. Mr B.P. Nguyen is not a board member. 

You have abused the opportunity at the Chamber of Commerce to have one board 
member submit a statement of changes in the board. This can be considered a 
prohibited form of self-incrimination. The registration at the CoC should reflect the 
actual situation. 

We have now taken legal advice and will restore the registration as soon as possible. 

 

 

 



Mr X. Do and Mr T.H. Nguyen are still board members of the foundation together with 
you. The registration with the Chamber of Commerce, as unlawfully changed by you, is 
not decisive in this regard. This means that you and B.P. Nguyen cannot take legally valid 
decisions on behalf of the foundation and that legal acts and factual acts by and/or 
performed by him on behalf of the foundation are unlawful. You are not entitled to enter 
financial transactions, buy or sell movable or immovable property, or take any 
management decision whatsoever. 

The foundation will hold you personally liable for any transaction made from 29 March 
onwards in violation of this summons. 

Please trust that you will take good notice of this. 

Secondly, we draw your attention to the following. 

In a Viber message of today, you ask for the key to Mr Do's room. He occupies this room 
when he is in the Netherlands. The room has been locked for years and Mr Do keeps the 
key to it. This is with the consent of the foundation. 

You are not allowed to enter this room against the will of the occupant, being Mr Do, 
who has locked it as a sign that he does not want others to enter without his permission. 
If you gain entry by committing violence and/or making a new lock you are committing 
housebreaking, being a criminal oƯence which we will report for sure. 

We hope to have informed you suƯiciently. 

This letter is also sent to you by registered mail, regular mail and by WhatsApp (you 
claim not to have an e-mail address). 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

X.Do  

Chairman Linh Son Temple Foundation 

On behalf of whom: 

 

 

Drs F.O. Visser 

 


